execsec@chilmarkma.gov

From: James Malkin <_@gmai|.com>

Sent: Sunday, June 03, 2018 4:26 PM

To: Tim Carroll

Cc: Warren M. Doty; Bill Rossi

Subject: Fwd: As Selectmen’s Liaison to Harbormaster...

please enter into correspondence and keep for Town records. Thanks
JMM

+1617 416 2984

Begin forwarded message:

From: Everett Poole (@gmail.com>
Subject: As Selectmen's to Harbormaster...
Date: June 2, 2018 at 8:25:05 PM EDT

To: jim matkin (N

Dear Mr. Malkin,

Due to the continued unrest around the waterfront questioning my right to have a commercial slip on the West
Dock, I write to you to establish the following facts:

Several years after my father's death in 1984, the Board of Selectmen had my father's dock on the south end of
the bulkhead demolished to put in slips for the charter boats. Said dock had been a joint venture by Rasmus
Klimm and my father. The Selectmen offered me a commercial slip on the West Dock for my lifetime, at no
charge, with the understanding that I would not take the Town of Chilmark to court over the issue.

Immediately after moving my boat to the slip, I was billed by the Town at the commercial rate. I have continued
to pay yearly for my ostensibly "free" slip.Several years ago, my slip was reduced by almost 50% to
accommodate a boat in the adjacent slip -- which was not owned by the lessee of said slip. This boat is still too
big for its enlarged slip, and in northerly winds it hangs into my remaining half-slip to the extent that I hesitate
to use i1t permanently.

I request that this letter be permanently filed in the proper place/s so that it is available, should ever my right to
a commercial slip be questioned. Thank you.

Everett H. Poole





